TOWN OF STARK

County of Herkimer
State of New York
703 Elwood Road

Fort Plain, NY 13339

There was a special town board meeting for the public held at the Owen D. Young School auditorium on
April 30, 2024 to give opinions, recommendations, and questions regarding the moratorium.

Special Counsel Bernard Melewski and Town Attorney Gerard Snyder were there to answer any
questions. Also attached is a listing of the people who attended.

Also information from eack persenthat wented to speak was transcribed.

Public meeting was closed at 7:30 pm. Supervisor Bronner proposed a motion to adopt the local law
moratorium for the town of Stark. T-unzilman Hubiak seconded the motion. Roll cali of votes. All
approved.

Special Counsel Melewsk: mada & brief announcement. Anticipation of the final environmental
statement should be by the ead &f the rmenth. There won't be any action taken or possible action to be
taken by the town board atthe May meeting and that the town board would take action in June. Reason
being for the continued extensizn was 1hat there have been some modifications to the project. One is
the westerly turbine has beer nmcved which was requested by the town of Springfield so it creates a
cascading series of adjustments far afl the consultants to be done. All material has to be reviewed by
Lobella Engineering which is & censultant to the town and special counsel so everything is in proper form
before it's published. Forthe May meeting the town board is reaching out to have someone from New
Leaf Energy to attend. The meeting foc May 14, 2024 will be at the Owen D. School auditorium.

The special public meeting was closzd at 7:44 pm.



